
13 May 2020

Dear Londoners,

As those responsible for some of London’s key open spaces we are not surprised that during these 
difficult times our parks, green spaces, towpaths and riversides have become a vital part of our 
national response to coronavirus.

When for many years London’s world-beating open spaces have been taken for granted, it is the 
challenges of a pandemic which have made many people realise just how precious our open spaces 
are for the millions who live in the capital.

We wrote to Londoners at the start of April asking that you do everything you can to help us keep 
the spaces open. It has not been easy, but the vast majority of those going out and about have 
followed the rules and played their part – along with our dedicated staff – in making sure that there 
have been places where people can go out for their daily exercise.

Now we have reached a new phase and from today some elements of what you can do outside will 
change. However our message remains the same – please respect any regulations in place at the 
open spaces you visit – we can only keep our parks and green spaces open if you continue to help us.

Social distancing remains – keep two metres apart from people outside your household. Sitting 
outside is allowed – but again keeping your distance from those not in your household. It might 
be that on occasions those working hard to keep these spaces open will ask people to move on as 
areas are getting too crowded, please respect that and be kind in  your response as they are only 
doing their job to keep open spaces safe. We ask you to support us so we don’t risk losing these 
opportunities.

Try to stay local if you can. If you do need to travel to enjoy open space then consider if it is 
absolutely necessary, it could put unmanageable pressure on our car parks and public transport 
if sensible choices are not made. Finally, at the places you visit look out for information on what 
facilities are open and closed and how they should be used, such as those that might allow limited 
sports activities.

It is not difficult to help us – it is a question of being alert and sensible, looking out for information, 
listening to advice and doing the usual responsible things such as taking your litter home and 
keeping your dog under control. Please also respect those living next to our open spaces and 
alongside our rivers and canals.

Our teams are working hard because we know how important it is for everyone that the great 
outdoors is accessible to everyone in London – and we are proud to be part of that effort. 

For more information on using London’s open spaces please visit: https://www.london.gov.uk/
coronavirus/social-distancing-guidance/london-parks-and-green-spaces-covid-19-guidance

Yours,

Colin Buttery
Director, Open Spaces 
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